Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, January 23, 2021
Conference Call
9:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Meeting called to order at 10:05am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of December 5th, 2020 was made by Jerry Simunek, and seconded by Kathleen Mize.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Jerry Simunek presented legal bills in the amount of $1667.00 for the months of November and December 2020.
Motion made to approve the Legal Bills in the amount of $1667.00 was made by Don Kershan, and seconded by Herman Hochberg.
 VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of 1/23/2021 is $1,025,342 and $26,598 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 
The restaurant opened January 14th for dinner. Hill Top is now serving dinner, Thursday thru Sunday, 4:00pm to 9:00pm and breakfast Saturday & Sunday, 7:30am to 11:30am.   They are not currently serving liquor till the Manor receives its updated CO. 

The Town issued Montauk Manor’s building permit to remove the recreation areas and move the trailers which is completed.  We are waiting for the new survey. When we receive the new survey, we need to submit it to the Planning Board, Architectural Review Board, and Building Department for approval.  Then we will be issued a new Certificate of Occupancy and the restaurant will have 84 seats, 53 restaurant seats, 6 bar seats and 25 outdoor seats.

Computer Upgrades
All equipment has been delivered, configuration of desk top and servers will begin shortly.

Reservation System, RDP will be configured and installed beginning March 22nd.
General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

PSEG – Working with PSEG to replace lighting fixtures on hill.

Generator – Signed new annual maintenance contract with new vendor Emergency Mechanical Services for generators.
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Grounds – Blew out all irrigation and hose bibs and winterized system for the winter. Find and clean out all irrigation boxes. All RPZ backflow tests required by Suffolk County complete.  Trouble shoot and repair broken underground wire on exterior lighting. 

STP –Seasonal Maintenance 

Blew out all water lines, removed polymer pump assembly and winterized system for winter.  Compressor – drained compressor oils and changed compressor. Re-configured piping for compressor drains.  All locks have been changed.

Mechanical Room – Trouble shoot and replaced contact assembly for heating loop pump, done in-house.

Day Spa – Debra & Bailey Thompson from the Day Spa informed me that they can no longer maintain the Day Spa at the Manor.  Bailey is currently reaching out to two of her local therapists to see if they are possibly interested in the business.

COVID-19 – Update
Gym is currently open and is limited to two (2) guests at a time, masks are required.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
On January 20, 2021, Nick Ceo and I met with Angelo and Neil from Manda International to assess and discuss the work that is needed on the West side.  After a careful inspection of the inlayed wood area, we decided that the existing wood (Spanish Cedar) is repairable and that replacing it would be a major undertaking, prohibitively expensive and not necessary. 

As a result of redirecting what needs to be done to make the West side look great, I asked Angelo to revise his original estimate which resulted in a savings of approximately $32,430.
I included a copy of Manda’s proposal along with some photos of the current condition of the wood and chimney in BellsBoard for your review. 

There will be some roof work that will be needed on the west side dog house dormers as well as the areas around the dormers.  Nick and I looked at various samples of roofing material and we found a roofing material made of plastic and rubber by a company called Ecostar.  The roofing material looks like slate which mimics the original MM roof. The roof material is rated for 110mph winds; however, I spoke to the manufacturer and he recommended using silicone between the roof material which would prevent any lifting at 200mph.  In that case we would be looking at a hurricane and an insurance claim. 

Manda also gave us an estimate to redo both the women’s and men’s locker rooms.  Unfortunately, our pool will have to be done as some point in time and it would involve redirecting pump lines through the men’s locker room destroying any new work that would have been done. 
 
While we had Manda on site, we asked that he re-address the following:

Re-pointing of brick in the front of the building, and cleaning up debris left behind. 
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Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 1-23-2021
Condo

Operating BNB                           170,146   
Major Construction 
          1,171,317
STP Operating

          1,151,426
Total


       $ 2,492,889
Rental

Operating BNB

             131,450 

STP- CD Apple Bank
             612.509
Total

                     $   742,959



Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
As reported in the last two Rental Reports, the Summer and Fall of 2020 were the best rental season in Montauk Manor history. This was due in part to vacationers not traveling due to COVID and Montauk being essentially COVID free most of the year, as well as the exemplary safety precautions implemented by our management and staff. The dynamics are now changing. Cold weather has set in ending the longest "season" we can remember plus Montauk has seen an increase of COVID cases with the "second wave." Rental income for November was $192,006.71 which was down 1.84 % from the previous year. December rental income was $137,174.63 which was down 5.60% with many people following the government's advice to stay home during the holidays.

Due to social distancing guidelines, I did not ask the members of the Rental Committee to participate in the January inspections of rental units. I did a truncated inspection by myself targeting units identified by management and housekeeping as needing attention. In addition, I inspected units that received letters last year, plus the few units that were occupied at the time of last year's inspections. All in all, we sent 25 letters this year regarding improvements that

must be completed before the coming Memorial Day weekend. In addition, one unit was removed from the regular rental rotation because the condition had deteriorated to the degree that it might impact on the reputation of Montauk Manor if rated online.
New Business 

Next Conference Call Board Meeting is scheduled for April 10th, 2021. 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:00pm.
